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On December 13, 2002 the FCC issued a Second Further Notice of Proposed Rulemaking to “further study long-term reforms of the [universal service fund] contribution methodology. In this Second Further Notice...we seek comment on a proposal to assess providers of switched connections based on their working telephone numbers.”

The purpose of this memorandum is to let you know that the FCC would like NANC to consider the feasibility of this proposal, including any benefits or problems associated with it. I will therefore propose amending the agenda of the March 19 NANC Meeting to include this matter as the last substantive discussion on the agenda (i.e., a new agenda item 13). My expectation is that NANC will want to establish an Issue Management Group (IMG) to draft a recommendation so I would ask you to consider whether you would wish to lead or participate in such an IMG.

Paragraph 99 of the Second Further Notice specifies the specific issues that NANC should consider:

99. Further, we seek comment on whether a methodology basing assessments on telephone numbers would be easier for the Administrator to implement and audit than other connection-based proposals in the record. We also seek comment regarding the process for contributors to report telephone numbers under a telephone number-based methodology. Section 52.15(f)(6) of our current rules requires telecommunications carriers that receive numbering resources to file forecast and utilization reports twice per year. These reports include the number of assigned telephone numbers. This proposal therefore could rely upon existing reporting requirements. We seek comment on whether this semi-annual reporting requirement would be sufficient for universal service purposes. For example, would these reports adequately identify a telecommunications carrier that receives a telephone number from a non-carrier? We seek comment on whether contributors should be required to submit additional documentation, such as the nature of the service provided via the telephone number, or report more frequently, perhaps on a monthly basis. We seek comment on other mechanisms that could be used to identify the number of telephone numbers that have been assigned to particular carriers. We ask that commenters quantify the costs of changes to any carrier billing systems and other costs associated with implementing this proposal.

In addition to the specific issues included in paragraph 99, the FCC staff has asked NANC to address the following additional questions: 

· Are telephone numbers reported electronically now? If not, are there plans to move to electronic filing? What audit procedures are in place?

· Reports are filed twice a year. How quickly are numbers being assigned, i.e. how much growth between filings? Is there a sense of whether that growth remains relatively constant month to month?

· Does NANC have an opinion regarding burdens associated with monthly reporting? 

· Is it easy to distinguish between facilities-based providers and resellers? For example, would it be easy to identify resellers under a telephone number-based system? 

· Are there entities that may be assigned working telephone numbers that would not be subject the Commission's contribution authority?

· What types of changes to existing carrier systems would need to be made to track telephone numbers?

I look forward to an interesting discussion on March 19.

Thank you.

